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MEMORANDUM 

To:   Stanwood-Camano School Board of Directors 

Fr:    Lloy Schaaf, Ed.D.  

Re:   Approval of the adoption of Envision Math Program 6-12 

Date:  April 21, 2020 

During the course of last school year and this current school year, an extensive review of 6-12 math 
programs has been conducted. This year we piloted the Envision mathematics program published by 
Pearson. The Envision pilot group voted to move forward with the adoption of the program in January. 
This recommendation was then reviewed by the Instructional Materials Committee on March 4, 2020 as 
per board policy 2020. The notes from the meeting are attached.  

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board approves the and adopts the Pearson Envision 
Program 6-12 mathematics with a publish date of 2018. 



Stanwood-Camano	School	District	
Instructional	Materials	Committee	

March	4,	2020	
Notes	

	
	
Present:		Kerri	Cunningham,	Alison	Dickinson,	John	Hildenbrand,	Jennifer	McFall,	Shannon	
Austin,	Jeanne	Kelly,	Monica	McDaniel,	Doug	Flickner,	Alissa	Donovan,	Lloy	Schaaf	
	
	

• The	purpose	of	the	IMC	meeting	was	to	review	the	Envision	6-12	mathematics	program.	
	

• Doug	Flickner	and	Allissa	Donovan	presented	information	about	the	middle	school	
program.	They	discussed	how	assignments	could	be	modified,	how	they	used	the	on-line	
pieces,	and	how	students	were	responding	to	the	program.	Doug	talked	about	
modifications	he	had	made	to	the	assignments,	but	said	that	was	his	preference	and	the	
program	was	solid	without	these	adjustments.	

	
• John	Hildenbrand,	Jennifer	McFall	and	Alison	Dickinson	talked	about	Algebra	I,	

Geometry	and	Algebra	II.	They	discussed	the	on-line	access	for	students	and	really	liked	
the	precision	that	the	on-line	piece	requires.	They	also	indicated	that	at	the	beginning	of	
the	year	students	were	not	excited	about	the	program,	but	now	they	appreciate	it.	This	
was	attributed	to	immediate	feedback	and	becoming	familiar	with	the	program.	

	
• The	Instructional	Materials	Committee	members	asked	questions	about	the	program	

and	then	voted	to	approve	the	Envision	6-12	mathematics	program	published	by	
Pearson,	2018.	

	
• The	Instructional	Materials	Committee	recommended	that	the	approval	and	adoption	of	

the	Envision	Program	be	recommended	to	the	School	Board	of	Directors.	


